Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jennifer Waters, District III Program Advisor
June 2015 Report

On-Site Assistance –( 1 high schools, 1 AITC)
	Macomb High School
Sangamon-Menard-Logan AITC
	


Workshops/In-services/Presentations –  5 Participants – 84
· District III FCAE Summer Workshop, Macomb - 12 participants
· TeachAG Workshop, Springfield – 24 participants
· Pesticide Training Workshop – 12 participants

· MTI Welding Workshop – 21 participants

· Surveying Workshop – 15 participants
Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 6
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Moline
· Sangamon-Menard-Logan Ag in the Classroom Advisory Council Meeting

· Illinois FFA State Convention, Springfield

· Illinois Association of Vocational Agriculture Teachers Conference

· NAAE Region IV Conference, Moline 

· Met with University Ag Ed Staff for dinner, Springfield

Other Activities

· Reviewed and made entries in the teacher and program database website.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
· Secure meals, parking passes, registrations for AgriScience Fair judges. 

· Develop AgriScience Fair judge follow up letters and thank you’s.

· Direct FFA Center Staff in sending award checks from AgriScience Fair. 

· Carry out AgriScience Fair, print all awards/plaques and follow through backstage.

· Finalize all presenter contracts for the IAVAT Conference. 

· Secure parking passes for conference presenters and disseminate. 

· Inform all teachers of their IAVAT Workshop selections via email and posters. 

· Assisted with registration at the Illinois FFA Convention.

· Finalized spending for the IAVAT Professional Development Committee.
Miles Traveled – 774 miles
Commentary


Six months of planning for the AgriScience Fair and the IAVAT Conference Workshops paid off this month as both activities came to fruition. It is always rewarding to see our  agricultural education students, advisors and programs receive well deserved recognition during the month of June. 
